
 

All posted notices are also available on the Court’s public website at www.cacd.uscourts.gov. 

G-15 (08/16) Notice from the Clerk  Removal date: July 18, 2025 
 

Please be advised that, due to a planned public rally, the Edward R. Roybal Federal 
Building and U.S. Courthouse will close to incoming public entry at 3:00 p.m. on 
Thursday, July 17, 2025, with the exception of those with emergency filings.  Court 
proceedings, including matters in the criminal duty courtroom, will continue as normal.  
For those who gain entry before 3:00 p.m. and need the assistance of the Intake 
department, please be advised that the Intake department will be open until 4:00 p.m. 

 
 We appreciate your understanding and cooperation. 
 
 

Brian D. Karth 
District Court Executive/Clerk of Court 

July 15, 2025 


